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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

November 28, 2016
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2015.
Chairman, Robert Burke called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.
Board Members Present:   Lori Sproviero, Wallace Nowosielecki, George Shamah,   Glen Pettigano, Robert Burke, Rich DeLorenzo, Sandy Balistrieri  (Lori Sproviero and Sandy Balistrieri arrived at the meeting after roll call, during the public portion of the meeting)
Board Members Absent: None
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison - Mayor Robert Colletti
A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to approve the Meeting Minutes from the September 26, 2016 Meeting.  Motion seconded by  Glen Pettigano. Rich DeLorenzo asked if the Minutes from the prior meeting could be sent before the current meeting. Donna said yes. 
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by    George Shamah
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Public Speakers:

Keith Work: The Little League has chosen their officers for the 2017 Season. He read a list of the new officers.  Opening Day is scheduled for April 8, with a rain date of April 9. Registration will begin on December 5. There will be a late fee this year, since it is difficult to get parents to sign up on time. Rich thanked Keith for all that he has done for the Little League for the past 14 years.

Joe Dombrowski:  He has been getting calls from parents saying that they are not aware of when sign ups begin for Rec and other programs. He proposed that a full year’s list of events is printed on a single sheet of paper   and mailed to the residents. The list would include all events including Little League, EP Bombers and Senior Events. He estimated that the cost of the mailing would be about $1,200, including printing and mailing. There are approximately 7,000 residences in Elmwood Park. He also suggested that if there was too much information for one mailing, it could be broken down into two.  It could be done through a program called EDDM. He said that residents find the Wastewatcher Book very helpful, so they may find this helpful too. 
Bob Calabro: He recently attended a State Little League meeting   and found out that 75%-80% of local Little Leagues now require fingerprinting and background checks for their coaches. The database is used for Child Registry and child abuse cases. He said that he wasn’t a proponent of fingerprinting, but now he is. Little League International is now suggesting that all leagues fingerprint their coaches.  George asked why the fingerprints have to be done every year.  Donna said that volunteers have to be fingerprinted every year. If an employer requires fingerprints, those are in a different database, and they don’t have to be done every year. Rich added that the information is not kept from year to year in order to protect the volunteers’ privacy.  Bob Calabro added that Borough Field has some maintenance issues, especially in regard to fencing.

Since there were no other members from the public who wanted to speak , a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Sandy Balistrieri.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Sandy  Balistrieri 
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Director’s Report:  The Borough of Prospect Park asked the Rec Dept. to provide a RFP to administer an After School Program in their town. It would be financially beneficial to us. It would entail only an After School program and it would be held at their one school.
The Crew soccer teams did well. 

Recreation soccer is over.  There will be an awards dinner on December 8.

Registration for Basketball is complete and the evaluations are done.  The number of 3rd and 4th grade coaches is low. We need eight coaches and we have three.  Bob Burke thinks that signing up online reduces the interaction with parents and therefore causes less pressure on them to volunteer. Rich asked if there were any incentives for coaching. Donna said that they received a free Rec Membership. He suggested that maybe they could receive a discount on the sign up fee for the sport. Bob Colletti suggested that there be a meeting with the parents to alert them to the problem. Bob Burke said that he would like to schedule a meeting this weekend. Joe Dombrowski  asked if players from the High School Basketball team could  help coach since they must perform Community Service hours. In years past high school football players helped the Bombers and it worked out well. Rich suggested that parents are afraid to coach.  Little League had a coaches’ clinic which taught the parents how to run a practice.  If the parents can run a practice, they can get the technical skills from the high school player. Donna said that she would contact the Superintendent and the AD to see if we could get some help from students.
Street Hockey registration is open.
 The Lightning Detector has been partially installed.
 The Tree Lighting is on Friday and will be held indoors because of construction outdoors. 
The coaches' appreciation dinner has been rescheduled from December 15 to January 12. 
 The playground at Cherry Hill has been installed.  Eight dead trees have been contracted to be removed. Concrete pads for benches and picnic tables will be installed. Donna would also like to plant a tree at the park in the spring as a memorial to the late Mayor. George mentioned that there are many dead trees along the path at the park.  Lori mentioned that the broken bench at Gall has not been taken care of.
Rich asked about insurance coverage for the proposed After School Program – if we were covered , since it would not be at our facility. Donna said that we would be covered. Bob Burke thought that it was unusual that Prospect Park would contact us to bid on the After School program. Donna said that our After School program has a good reputation and that it is hard to get licensing from the State and we are familiar with the process. Mr. Burke thought that we should be expanding our recreation programs rather than expanding our After School program. He thinks that the Rec Center should be open on days that the kids are off from school, like the day after Thanksgiving. Donna said that we would have to hire more gym supervisors. She will look into it.
Old Business:
Park Improvements with Trust Money:  At the last meeting Donna asked the Rec Board to consider refurbishing Gall Park with money from the Trust fund. If the Board approves, Donna will present the idea to the Town Council. Wally asked how much money the project would entail and how much is currently in the fund. Donna said that the project would cost about $140,000 and that there is $500,000 in the fund. The board voted on the issue.
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	X
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Hockey Rink Plans:   The newest drawings of the Hockey Rink were provided. Lori asked why the light pole wasn’t being relocated. Donna said that the cost is of $22,000 is too much. George questioned why the corners of the rink were not rounded as they usually are. 

New Business:
Meeting dates for 2017: The following dates were agreed upon:
January 23

February 27

March 27

April 24

May 22

June 26

July 24

September 25

October 23

November 27

December 18

Master Plan:  At the last meeting the prospect of developing a five year Master Plan was discussed. Donna spoke to Keith about it and he said that a three person committee should be formed for that purpose.  Lori, Glen, Bob Burke and George volunteered to be part of the committee. Because there can only be three people on the committee, it was decided that George will be an alternate. The committee will decide amongst themselves when to meet.
Commissioner Reports:

George Shamah: The Bombers had a great season. Two teams were in the playoffs and one made it to the Superbowl.
Sandy Balistrieri: Would like an update on Prospect Park proposal and the opening of the Rec Center on holidays.

Wallace Nowosielecki:  No report
Glen Pettigano:  No report
Robert Burke:  He will schedule a parents meeting on Saturday for the 3rd and 4th grade parents
Lori Sproviero:  She asked if our State licensing for the Afterschool program carries over to Prospect Park. Donna said no. 
Richard DeLorenzo:  He mentioned that some of the Little League coaches were upset that the office isn’t open during the evening or on a Saturday in order for them to get their coaches badges. Donna said that we could open once in a while for that purpose.
There are some maintenance issues at the Hut. One of the breakers that runs the heat upstairs on the baseball side keeps tripping. Some of the light fixtures in the meeting room and in the stairwell are not working.  Also, there is a big hole in the wall next to the water heater that needs to be patched.

Rich said that he had a conversation with the principal at St. Leo’s and that there were some problems with the Summer Camp.  She thought that some of the counselors were rude and that they spent a lot of time on their phones. She did not think that there was much interaction between counselors and campers. Donna said that she wished that the principal would have brought these issues to her attention during camp.
Rich said that he became aware of a program called Presidents Volunteer Service Award and has enrolled Little League in the program. It tracks volunteer hours and after certain levels are achieved there are awards, such as medals.  It is an interesting program and maybe the Rec should look into trying it.

Bob Colletti:  This will be the last time that he will attend the Rec Advisory Board as the Council Liaison, since he is now the acting Mayor. He commended the Board and said that if needed he is only a phone call away.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Lori Sproviero  to adjourn the work portion of the Meeting . Motion seconded by Wallace Nowosielecki.

	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Chairperson Robert Burke asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo and seconded by George Shamah.

	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


The meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm.
